
 GOLDEN SHORES FIRE DEPARTMENT

12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

PO BOX 66

TOPOCK, ARIZONA  86436

REGULAR SESSION MINUTES

TIME:

3:30 PM
DATE:

MAY 26, 2022
PLACE:
G.S.F.D. 12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

1. CALL TO ORDER AT 3:30 PM
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. ROLL CALL OF BOARD MEMBERS:  Present:  Larry Addante-Chairperson, Joy Bancroft-Clerk, Clarence Christiansen, Butch Delk, Joe Buckles via telephonically.  Staff: Chief Villamor, Administrative Secretary J Rose.  Absent:  None.
4. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Karen Boyer of 5466 Yavapai Drive I would like to know when the next auxiliary meeting is and what or who can be a member? Chief Villamor says I’ll talk to Renee.  Ms. Boyer says okay do you have a phone number that I can get from you later?  Chief Villamor says we'll have to do it opposite direction. Give me your number and I'll give it to her.
5. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of minutes regular session April 28, 2022.  No discussion.  Clerk Bancroft motions to approve the minutes from April 28, 2022.   Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
6. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of April 2022 financial reports received from Mohave County and GSFD reconciled financials (Pages 1-37) generated from county reports. Board discussion.  Chief Villamor says here are all the files for your review since you were questioning a printer purchase from last month.  And here are the timecards from March when you said you were concerned about overtime paid during the BBQ.  In order for you guys to get better answers from us, you’ve got to preload with questions so we can provide better answers.  Chairperson Addante says that makes sense.  Clerk Bancroft says the legal numbers, so we have the legal numbers from last year $16,829 July through April at $5,058 so that puts us $11,770 over is any of the workers comp included in this number. Chief Villamor says I believe so.  Clerk Bancroft says or is that fire district related?  Staff says all those figures are combined into whatever that figure is right now. Anything legal related is in that category.  Clerk Bancroft says okay. But then there's another number $24,000 on page three.  Staff responds it is a different report.  Clerk Bancroft says okay, I get that but.  Staff says this report is July through June the previous report is July through April.  Member Christiansen motions to approve the April 2022 financial reports.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
7. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  Fire chief report(s):  EMS/Fire calls April 2022.  Brief summary of general information/current events.  EMS calls/transports (37), interfacility transports (0), fire related/mutual aid (11), MVA (0).  Topock 66 plans are still being worked with the county. Will Dam is the company that is doing all the fire related stuff.  We're doing a new EMS dispatch system. So, we're tied up with AT&T and we're trying to get our new tablets inside our rigs. They're doing a training on that. And the trainings are free other than time. So really, it's been fairly quiet. We've been running steady on the calls some days. It's one or two and then some days of seven.  As it heats up, we ended up getting a little more on the highway, the cars have issues mechanical problems, and they start on fire. We've had one of our guys with a tender over in the Valley for three quarters of the day. They're on two fires. So, Austin's officially gone now so we’ve reactivated our hire list. So, there's only a few people that seem to be really interested and they are back east and it's like okay, you can come out here and work for minimum wage.  Anyway, it's pretty hard to do. So, we're looking we've been lucky enough to pull from some people from other departments. So that's what we're looking to do see if we can't find someone that has some experience and wants to come over here. We had a reserve here, Nolan. He hired here just as a reserve and then just as we went to hire him, he got a job for Mohave and now he just he just got hired in Laguna. So, we're not the only ones that people move from. Austin was a good hand. 
Member Delk asks did he just go for more money or.

Chief Villamor says sometimes when you're young you want to get more action. And that was Austin's deal. Austin said all buddies are going all these calls. And there is a little bit more money than us starting out. He may have played the system or not, which is part of the game. So, if you work for a fire department and you go hire onto another one, you go as a lateral so you kind of take a step up. You do have some experience even though it might be a little bit different. 
Chairperson Addante says so did his vacation stuff transfer.

Clerk Bancroft says I reiterate board will not discuss or take action on any general information current event summary that is not specifically listed on the agenda.
8. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE: Discussion of possible used ambulance purchase.  Board discussion.  Chief Villamor says we haven't heard back from Mike. Last I heard it was still in the shop. He was just getting everything checked out. So last time we talked to him the repairs were in the $4,200 class. So, until we get a final price, we can't even talk to anybody about it.  Chairperson Addante says can we have Mohave Valley's mechanic come over and give us an estimate to replace that motor and wiring harness?  Clerk Bancroft says I was going to suggest you might as well just get your three bids for a new motor on that.  Chairperson Addante says well, I want to get a price on one first, and availability.  Chief Villamor says the problem is the availability that’s what we looked into.  Chairperson Addante says can we contact their mechanic and give us a price on that?  Chief Villamor says we've already taken all the lettering off and took and all the stuff that we need off it. It's already stripped, ready to go.  Chairperson Addante says why did we do that? We weren't ready for that. There was no permanent discussion about buying. Chief Villamor says well, we didn't have to buy an ambulance.  Chairperson Addante says what am I not understanding is why did you take it off the ambulance, but you didn’t take it off the fire truck yet?  Chief Villamor says I know I haven't got it ready to go yet. When that truck comes in then we'll take stuff off that truck before we get ready to get rid of it.  I explained to you that I took off the power load last meeting.  Chairperson Addante says I already told you in our meeting and you talked about transferring that to the new unit. That was just Friday we had a meeting.  Chief Villamor says but that was already was done last meeting. We already pulled all that stuff out. There's no availability on the wiring harnesses. They have no idea.  Chairperson Addante says we'd like to get more opinions.  Chief Villamor says that’s fine.  Clerk Bancroft says yeah, sorry, Chad. I'm disappointed. Because I didn't know that we had finalized anything.  Chief Villamor says well, that's operations.  It has nothing to do with.  Clerk Bancroft says I know.  Here we're talking about money and what's going to happen to that thing?  Chief Villamor says well, we're going to sell it and get what we can out of it and that goes back in the budget. It was you yourself that was saying that we spent too much money on it, and we should have replaced it.  Clerk Bancroft says for two years we spent money on that piece of junk.  Chairperson Addante says but we're looking at maybe $14,000 to purchase an ambulance and when you could have had $15,000 new motor put in that just because of the harness is not available. We don't know that for a fact. You don't know that for a fact, you're talking to people, but you haven't physically gone out and tried to order one, have you?  Chief Villamor says Jeremie did. Jeremie tried to find a motor. Jeremie is my go-to guy on that. He looked into it and called the mechanic. He talked to the mechanic that it just came from and asked what they thought, and they think the motors kaput.  The used ambulance that we are looking at is newer, it is a 2012.  Chairperson Addante says but it has 180,000 miles on it.  Chief Villamor says so does the one we currently have.  Chairperson Addante says not with a new motor it wouldn't have.  Chief Villamor says but the rest of it does, and you know that.  Clerk Bancroft says can you sell that thing without a motor.  Chairperson Addante says for nothing. Chief Villamor says you get what you can from it. It's no different than any other vehicle sale. There's a lot of people out there that want Sprinters because they use them for the overlanders. 
9. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE: Review and adopt increase in current year allowable tax rate of $3.3750 for fiscal year 2022 – 2023.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says we're at 3.25 and they bring it to 3.375 to 12.5 increase.  Chief Villamor says the only way we're going to be able to have money into the budget at all is to take the increase. 12 cents on your tax bill. You won't even notice it. You won't even notice it was so small.  Clerk Bancroft says what's the process with that. Do we have to inform the community do we have to?  Chief Villamor says we've never had to do it in the past. We've never had to do it in the past because it's just in your tax roll and when it comes up.  Chief Villamor says that's up to you. In the past the board we raised it and lowered it whenever we decided we needed to. Clerk Bancroft says as a resident here and I'm not involved in this. I might have been like, well, what the hell no one told me you know, it'd be kind of like, just be me. I'm just like worried about how it affects the public.  Chief Villamor says well you're here to represent the public but you're also here to serve them as in keeping this thing running. With the increase of the assessed value, you can see the numbers there. We know that didn't go up much we're only going to get $3,100 in our budget. And if there's 3,000 people here there's just not enough money there to even worry about. And I think that if you like let's say it was, we're at 260 you and you're going to jump clear to that. You know, there was a big number jump then I'd say yeah, you could probably do some posting and say hey, this is what we're going to use the money for this what we need the budget to do, and this is how it goes but for minimal that a lot of districts are maxed out. And they're just hurting and there's some that aren't but normally that's a bigger department. You know, when they're talking millions and millions and we're under a million we're at $100,000 in budget.  Clerk Bancroft motions to increase the current year allowable tax rate to 3.3750.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
10. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Discussion of preliminary budget.  Board discussion.  Member Buckles says okay, so I actually have three questions. The first one goes back to the hydrant on the baseline budget. There's $1,000 allocated for hydrants. I know that I took care of them for years and I know the water company was doing it before that. Chad what does that do I know that you haven't used it. So, what does that money do for hydrants and why is it even in the budget if you guys aren't using it.  Chief Villamor says we used to budget up to $3,000 a year and for hydrants. We've bought every single hydrant in this subdivision along back in the day before they got shut down and the water conservation district donated money towards the hydrant system here. And so, we always put money into it. And that $1,000 is a balance of Mr. Deetz who lives down there on Tanque Verde, he passed away. So, we put that hydrant in, he donated the money he went around and collected money from his neighbors and said, hey, I like a hydrant next to me. And that was the balance of that.  So, we were always going to put concrete around it. That's about the only one that doesn't have concrete around it. And so, other than that, that's why it's out there.  Member Buckles says okay, so I noticed that pretty much rolls over, so you guys don't buy rebuild kits or paint or anything to even do anything with the hydrants, correct?  Chief Villamor says well, if we buy paint, it's a minimal thing and we just go out and do it and I don't know if we actually ever took it off of hydrant maintenance. But if I need something, we just pick it up and it goes under maintenance.  Hydrant kits we haven't had to buy one in a long time. So, yes, and you can move that $1,000 to somewhere else. It doesn't matter.  Member Buckles says that's awesome. So at least you know that you have $1,000 somewhere that you can move around. My second question is, did you do an estimated cost of the equipment that you pulled out of the ambulance looking to be sold or retrofitted?  Chief Villamor says the main power load, the auxiliary bought, and it was $21,000. So that's the main thing that we pulled out of there. We pulled shelfing that we built in for dividers and that kind of stuff. And the rest was just medical supplies that we get from the hospital. Member Buckles says okay, so that equipment can it be used on the ambulance that is working now, or is that just straight in a storage locker waiting for a new ambulance to show up? Chief Villamor says the medical supplies that are in the EMS room we get all those supplies from the hospital. So yes, we could use them in the new one or we could use them in the existing one we have. We're not going to put the power load in the one we have because that means we'd have to take it out of service to install it and we don't have another ambulance to take its place. In the meantime. So maybe if things happen, and we get another ambulance or if we decide to buy one, we could have that one installed into the other rig or if we get a new one eventually then we could put that power load in there.  Member Buckles says so just in theory, you guys sold the ambulance, that $21,000 would go into what line item.  Chief Villamor says there's no $21,000.  We got that several years ago from the auxiliary it's nothing to do with this budget. We're not going to sell that. We're going to use that in the next ambulance or put it in the one we have when we have something to replace it with so we can take it out of service.  In order to install the power load the floor has to be cut and wired it's not a two-minute process. So, there's no money transfer.  Member Buckles says I get that I was just trying to see what the idea was with. I mean, if you got $21,000 worth of equipment in a locker room, it's not helping us any and just kind of wondering what your plan was for that.  Chief Villamor says yeah, the new ambulance that I got a quote for $249,000 and it comes with a brand-new power load and with a brand-new Gurney both of them are power. They're over $60,000 between the two Fort Mohave sent me their bids and they are $239,000 but he turned around and called me he goes hey you got a smoking deal because he goes mine don't have gurneys only a power load. So, Bullhead City they're doing a bond for all the power loads and gurneys and it's going to cost them $178,000 and that’s being put on a bond. You're not going to get $21,000 if you sold it, for one thing it's used so we will install it into the next one when we get one.  Member Buckles says I appreciate it. Thank you. And I have one more question if that's okay. This would probably be to you and Jennifer. So, when we have a debt that goes into collections for whatever it is, patient hasn't paid or whatever. It is that a different format for the fire department because I know that like say if I didn't pay a bill and it went to collections, a collection agency actually purchases that debt that which would make the original company free of that debt because they paid for it. So, my question is that format different for the fire department?  Chief Villamor says I don't think it's that different for medical. Medical has a whole different aspect of going to collections. The biller we use uses the collection agency they use.  Not all places will buy medical debt because they know they're not going to get paid for them. And it's a chance.  We have to wait six months, before we can even submit it to collections according to Arizona law.  Member Buckles says if you have debts that are five years old or three years old, the six-month curve is over.  Chief Villamor says it's already been in collections. We're on top of that. So, the process is our biller sends out the bill to the insurance.  Normally what happens is there's a copay, so their insurance will pay a certain amount. And then there may be a copay. One insurance it was $265, and it recently went up to $290. We have a lot of copays sitting out there for $290. So, we wait our six months, the biller in the meantime is trying to get a hold of them, calling them writing them letters. They're not responding. And so, when it comes back to us, and I've been doing this for probably a year now. Jennifer gives me the ones that should go to collections. We look at them and then I go and get in the truck, and I go knock on their door and probably to the date I've collected over $3,000 just for me knocking on the door embarrassing them a little bit. In a nice way but they didn't realize the chief was going to knock on their door and ask for money. So sometimes that works. Sometimes they say well, you can't get blood out of a turnip. So okay, well we offer them to make payments with us or we try to do payment arrangements and a few they would do that even owing us $2,000 a person could come in and give us $5 a month and we can't say anything we just take it.  Those are some of the things that are being done to help in that department. We don't want to turn them into collections, but we're going to if you can't pay and don't have any money. Can you afford five bucks a month? So, they come in and visit Jenn or call the biller. It goes back into the books.  Do I enjoy knocking on the doors? There are a few people that I enjoy telling them that they owe us but a lot of the people we feel sorry for because they can't afford it. And I don't know if we're still having this issue, but some insurance companies will send you the check instead of the department.  That happens more than you think. And we will try to knock on the door explain the situation. Then a while back we had a critical call. We did some fine, fine work.  The bill wasn’t paid.  I got a hold of the family member, and they came up and paid. So, sometimes you can get some money out of them. I said I really want to be there the next time you have an incident, so we need to be paid. You know and we're no different than any other business when it comes to that. You know, so we are doing our best on that part. Member Buckles says I appreciate the explanation. Chad, thank you.  Chairperson Addante says you remember last year we talked about outstanding debt. Do we have a number on that for this year?  Staff says it’s always on the last page in your monthly paperwork.  Chairperson Addante says I got a question on fuel and oil. We're not going to increase that at all.  Chief Villamor says basically, the baseline budget was taken from last year's not doing a thing to it and going, we overspent on this one and we overspent on this one and we overspent on that one because we had to because there's no frills here. So, when you get down to the total expenses, we're in the hole $19,531. Okay, that's with the new money's coming in. That's the little bit that we get. Okay, so when, the debt is bigger than we actually get, you know, that doesn't work very well. So now we go to option one. And we know, there are certain things that we need more money in. So, this turns into a chess game. Normally, when I do a budget, I do option one, two, and three, four. Sometimes I do five, and then we just go through it, and we keep going until we figure out the right one that's going to work the best. This one we have no control over. Our ambulance revenue has decreased, unless we do interfacility transports, which they pay fairly good because we can pick and choose which ones we do, and we make pretty good money on those.  Staff says we had one pay in full today with no contractual write off as an example.  Chief Villamor says when that happens, there's where our money's at, and this is what we're going to have to do to try to pull us out of the hole we're in.  Chairperson Addante says when we take those are we paying our people that drive them on their day off overtime status?  Chief Villamor says no, we’re paying them in different ways which is actually higher than their overtime rate. It all goes into the same fund but, the revenue side grows, you know, so instead of us not meeting the goal of $200,000 and if we would have met the goal the projection of $200,000 and the ambulance revenue would be we'd be okay. Right. But we only collected $119,000. So, we're off on our numbers. But also, if you don't put it in there, you can't spend it and you got to have it balance somehow. So anyway, moving down, interest revenue, the anticipated grant of $24,000. That's awesome. But we can't really see any money out of it. It's just a benefit for the fire department. It's in and out. And then we have to pay out a little portion of it. So, $2,000 or something. So that's where we check out the firefighters and make sure that they're doing the cancer screening and everything. So, we don't get bit later, and then they we end up caring for them the rest of their life. And so that's part of the NFPA standards. The safe, smart fund, $11,500. We're going to leave it there. We hope we get more out of it, but we don't know.  FDAT is $73,062. It tends to go up a little bit every year. Property tax we hope goes up every year. I was guessing that we were going to get a little more income from the taxes this year, but we didn't. So, $63,000 more than last year total income right now, but there’s a grant there too. So, you can't count the grant because it is in and out. You can't count it at all.  It's just numbers that we have to show and that we anticipate getting it. And we're going to show that because if we don't do that then it looks like you're hiding. Moving down to accounting I moved stuff around accordingly in all areas.  We dropped accounting to $1,000.  Office supplies we decreased.  Clerk Bancroft says you dropped office supplies why and are you okay with that.  Chief Villamor says no we’re not okay.  I have to lessen this $19,000 from the baseline. So, I'm just subtracting here and there. There's nothing I can do about it. It's basically what it comes down to all these money's are all in one bucket. You're going to reach in and take it for everything you need. And hopefully at the end of the year, there's going to be some leftover. The problem is we're not getting enough revenue in and it's due to our taxes. If there were more ambulance service running more calls there would be more revenue, but there were not. So, we reduced going down the list, just like office supplies and shifted where needed. Legal I left it at $3,000 and so we're going to have to do our best not to call for every little thing. Keep this in mind.  It is my budget. It is Larry's budget, and he can't talk to Bill over $3,000. And there's going to be times that we have to use the attorney, so let's save it. But it also cost us $2,000 to have the attorney do the paperwork for the fire truck.  I agree with Joe saying oh, we need more and fuel. Yeah. But I had to subtract it from the biggest things that I could possibly take and leave room. So, when you get your normal budget, each packet tells you a percentage on there. So, we're going to see some bump up and we're going to see some that will stay the same. And we're doing our best to do keep it and I wish I had better explanation. But you know when you go down to workman's comp and it jumps $43,000 that’s hard.  Clerk Bancroft says everybody know that the fire truck is under the capital outlay.  Chief Villamor says there's things I want, but there's nothing I can do about it. It's like I didn't want to reduce vehicle maintenance. You know, I can't take it off water and I took a chunk off of ops and medical supplies. But we get a lot of that stuff in the hospital. But we do buy a lot like we're getting ready to buy some batteries for the auto pulse, and they're like, $480. And we need them replaced before they go out.  And that’s not good if you're in the middle of CPR. And we're saving people with that equipment. We need to get our monitors, calibrated, and checked out. I asked Kyle to not make the appointment until July 1. I said I need to save this money. I will need all we can in this budget. But we will get it done because that's a necessity. You can't have our monitor shocking and more juice than they should get or reading something wrong. So, some of this stuff is NFPA related. There are things like fire training, and we could take all that and just say okay, we're not going to go to training anymore. But like I said that money is there in case something else happens. Like okay, we need more money in fuel. Okay, then we're going to start eating all these other ones and that's exactly what happened this year. You know, we spent $12,000 for an AC. Okay, well, in the long run, you're taking that money out of a bucket and using it, you know.  One of our suppliers made a big mistake, but it actually was to our favor. But I ordered two sets of turnouts. He came out and measured all six of us.  I placed the order for two they ordered six at $13,000.  But the good part is Austin left and he has a brand-new set of turnouts sitting out there. So, I got on the phone and talk to the chief, and he said, send me the bill. So, they're kicking us a check back over. And that benefits them because turnouts are six months out and they can put him back online right away. So that checks on the way, probably within the next month here. So those are the things that we work on that we try to get back into the budget to help us.  I recently talked to Jerry Swift that did this order and turnouts have already gone up 25% from the time I ordered them. Even if they only seen one fire in 10 years. They're 10 years and they're done. They don't allow you to use them anymore. So, the bigger departments like Fort Mohave have two sets, you get two sets, so you get one dirty, one goes to the wash, and you get another set. We don't have that luxury. So, we do have an extractor here we bought years and years and years ago when we built the station. That was part of it. So, we keep our stuff good. We keep them in bags. We keep them out of the sunlight. They last a long while. I have 10-year-old turnouts, if you look at them, they're in good shape. And I'm still going to use them for my second out. I will tend to do that with some of my own stuff, but I was going to wait on my gear, but we ended up with six sets. So, they're pricey, and we didn't buy boots or helmets and we didn't buy them gloves, and it was still $13,000 For six sets.  Chairperson Addante says so are you going to issue the new ones to the guys that are here.  Chief Villamor says they are already wearing them.  So, we have two sets and one can be used for training.  Clerk Bancroft says but I have a question are we considering this is more operations but are we considering looking at fees to maybe look at somebody writing grant to get us an ambulance, paying someone to do it, like battalion chief in Mohave Valley who gets them equipment all the time from his grants.  Chief Villamor says we could try if you could find it in a budget, you're more than welcome to do that. The last one that I looked into they were going to charge us $8,000 to write it.  It's pretty crazy and they're not getting ambulances on grants. One for the United States last year. Zero fire trucks in Arizona. So anyway, I had lunch with Representative Gould the other day and there was a bunch of stuff we talked about, and their hands are tied, and I just honestly think it's kind of backwards in the whole program. I've always thought it was that way. Bigger departments they get their full swing of money. And we don't and we are the ones that need it, the little guys.  We're only trying to get the stuff we need to do to make this work. Some of the stuff that's been spent out is normal living it’s not even that we're living above and beyond. Penny said that she was going to email with me some grants that was coming through that I've been looking at, so I'll probably give her a call to see if something else is coming through the works. I hope that answers questions and if you have more questions, now, whenever two days from now, give me a call or I'll come to you it doesn't matter.
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Karen Boyer of 5466 Yavapai Drive says I know some communities that offer an insurance for ambulance to come to your house.  Chief Villamor says we looked into that, and we make more than that and since DHS is the one that says you will charge this amount. So, when we talked about taking over the Sterling project out here and doing that solar plant and annex and all that property. My thought process is that we would do the annex of six and a half square miles. You would right now just with a property valued only gives us about $5,000 extra in the budget.  And then Havasu Acres is a little section with only a few people who live out there and to get that annexed that would be a royal trouble. It would be bad trying to get signatures from 50% of the public would be almost impossible. So, my thought process there is that's where you go in with a contract. There aren’t many residents out there. If you want me to come to your house and it may cost, you $300 a year for example. And regardless, you make that contract with the people that live out there right now I wouldn't want to go out there at all because the roads are so bad. We wouldn't do it. But if the solar plant goes in, they will pave that road. So, if they pave it, that gives us access to the other community. When we get community access. Then we will look into offering them a contract.  Ms. Boyer says could you do something like a secondary and everybody pay $10 a month and then it's in a fund strictly for ambulance so that say we have to go so, and our insurance only pays $145. We take the other $145 from there and give it to the fire department and then say somebody down on 10th Street can't afford it at all. So, it would be like a community pot. Is that legal? I think it’s on their phone bill. An extra $10 or $15 a month.  Chief Villamor says I don't know how to manage that and that would be a tough management. I think that it would probably be a little more feasible. If like, another organization did it like the VFW used to. They used to have a fund and go hey, it's also when he can't afford it. The VA is one of the worst organizations that pay. We won't see money for them for two years. But I think the Women's Club or the Off Roaders. So, if there was an off-road member and you guys put a little bit of money in there and you could help them out. I think it would be better that way than it would be trying to make this more of a complex unit. We used to do it in the VFW. Originally when we did the ambulance, our first ambulance, we wanted to buy one and we had a big signup sheet people were donating $200, $300 or $500 and we bought an ambulance. So, if they signed up on it, they got the first ride free. There are a few old timers that still call me and I'm not going to argue with them because it's been so long. I think it would be better for an organization to do it. I don't know how we'd even manage that deal. How would you take care of it? I honestly believe we have a system that's undermining itself. And I get. I do understand and you know, there's people that are retired on their fixed income, and they can't afford it. And so, they go, and they get file for reduced taxes. Why can't they reduce the rest of it and leave the fire department alone? The problem is they reduce it all. So, we get less money from that whole deal. Even a disabled exemption. Great. The whole thing is we're not doing anything to help the department. The portion for my house a year is around $225 for us to have this department here 24/7 365 days per year. That's cheap. You know, so that's the thing we worry about if it cost a co-pay of $265 and we get a lot of them. $265 adds up but this is a service that we give back and it stays in town. The money that the road department pays for Colorado City you guys will probably never drive in Colorado City. That money doesn't stay here it goes throughout the county. We have two square miles we're trying to bill to make this department run. And that's the hardest thing. You know, we can't wait for the Marina to finish their thing. We only make $5,000. That's the whole thing you know. The big commercial gets discounts. But you know, we fought for years. Jim Boyle fought for years trying to get liquid natural gas plant on the tax bill. And basically, they said no, it's a portable unit. We could pick it up and move it. So, I want you to see you move that. I want you to see you move that big tank and concrete that’s in the ground. If it's in the concrete, I think it's permanent. But anyway, we fought and fought and then me and Jennifer went up and did our thing and talked to the right people and fought for about three years and we got it all changed and now we make $50,000 a year. So, it was a night and day difference from I think we got like $750 bucks because it was portable. So anyway, that's the kind of the story on that. We've done some great things and made some money, but nothing commercial. Nothing big is moving into this area. And that's all we need. You know, no one wanted to see that old subdivision take off. But it was trying, and people were fighting it. You know, but that's the things that are going to do well for the department and well for the community. Because we will get more money here. It'd be awesome to have three people per shift and some nice equipment in here. You know, what are we lacking on this department? What can make it better? Money, but we need some updated equipment, and we need more personnel and that takes money. Without money. We can't do it. So, we can't fight that growth. We need to promote it.
12. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  Chairperson Addante says I would like to put on the agenda for next board meeting to discuss possibly doing a JPA with Mohave Valley because we are a small district, and we can combine the bills and maybe save money so I like to put that on the agenda for next month just to talk about the options for the board and talk about the options. Adopt tentative budget. Fire truck.
13. ADJOURNMENT:  No further business.  Motion for adjournment of regular session meeting at 4:36 PM made by Member Christiansen.  Member Delk second’s motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Larry Addante, Board Chairperson


Joy Bancroft, Clerk of the Board
NEXT REGULAR SESSION MEETING TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, JUNE 23, 2022, AT 3:30 PM.
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